
               North Wales International Branch 

 

Hello once again, and greetings from a surprisingly dry and sunny North Wales. Very much another 

case of ‘nothing much happening’ as usual, although one of the charity shops in Portmadoc provided 

half a dozen rather nice 1930s dance records (NEVER walk past a charity shop!), and David Hedger 

kindly provided a winding handle for my trusty console machine, the original having worn nearly 

half-way through against the plate on the cabinet. This, I’m told, suggests that something 

somewhere is misaligned in some way, but as the original handle took something like eighty years to 

get into this state, the replacement will probably see me out! 

On the non-gramaphonic front, however, life is a little busy, as the domestic authorities & I have 

finally decided to do something about the fact that the place we’re living in is far too big and go for a 

little downsizing. We’re only moving about a mile down the road, but the level of domestic chaos 

involved means that a July meeting is not going to happen, in fact as we’re waiting for a completion 

date I don’t strictly speaking know where I’ll be living in Mid-July. Now, lest I cause disappointment 

amidst the vast numbers of people who were planning on attending, an alternative may be found in 

David Hedgers show in Criccieth on Saturday August 12th. I haven’t managed to get hold of David to 

confirm the details, but If you drop me an e-mail I’ll let you know as soon as I can. 

 

Bye for now 

 

Pete Clinch 


